April 18, 1928

Mr. A. A. Schabinger, Director of Athletics, Creighton University, Omaha, Nebraska.

Dear Schaby:

Thanks for your good letter in which you enclosed a copy of the letter sent to Mr. St. John. I also received the clipping for the "publicity hound".

This picture was taken in Lawrence by Sergeant D'Ambra, sold to the New York syndicate and sent out from there.

I hope you get money in fast enough to send a check my way at your convenience. I want to thank you for your cooperation and helpfulness in working to put over this meeting of the basket ball coaches as splendidly as you did. I assure you it was much appreciated by me.

With every good wish, I am

Very cordially yours,

Director

FCA: DMW